5th Grade T-Shirt 

Parent Coordinators – Lisa Ellsworth & Courtney Jones 
Teacher Coordinator – Neil Taylor
Each 5th grade student will receive a T-shirt to wear to the Spaghetti Dinner and commemorate their days at Bowman School.

Distribution Date:
by February 28th (the day before Spaghetti dinner or the week of) 
Budget:
 $ 1,200 
Dear Lisa and Courtney,

Thank you for volunteering as the Parent Coordinators for the 5th Grade T-shirts! Most documents you will need to get started can be found on the 5th Grade Activities Document Support Page on the Bowman PTA website http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/.  You will find notes, emails, materials and other t-shirt-related information accumulated from previous parent coordinators.  We trust you will find this information helpful and we encourage you to read through it all thoroughly.  
The teacher coordinator for this event is Neil Taylor. Please consider the teacher coordinator your partner in this event.  She/he should be your first go-to person should you have any questions in your organization of this event.  

The 5th Grade Coordinators, Lisa Ellsworth and Courtney Lauriat, are also available and ready to support your efforts.  Please keep us in the communication loops, and copy or include us in your emails. PLEASE DO NOT contact Dr. Anton directly regarding this event, unless you were given express direction to do so.  Any questions for Dr. Anton should be delivered through one of the 5th Grade coordinators.

Last year’s Parent Coordinators - Tama Evron, Lucia Bustamante-Reavley
Last years Teacher Coordinator - Neil Taylor 
To Do List/Information
· Review historical documents provided on PTA website at http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/. 

· Meet with your team and teacher coordinator.

· Note: Lisa Ellsworth and Courtney Lauriat are available to attend the first meeting.

· In previous years the t-shirts have been handed out the day before the Spaghetti Dinner so that children do not lose them or damage them.  

· Tricon Sports in Lexington has been the vendor for the shirts for the past several years.  We suggest you use them.  
· Cost is estimated at about $8-9 per shirt.  
· Shirts will be worn by 5th grade students at the Spaghetti dinner as part of their ‘uniform’, so you should work back from that date (March 1, 2018 or rain date March 8, 2018) in creating your timeline for development, sizing, production, etc. The shirts should be handed out to the students the day before the Spaghetti dinner.
· Work with your teacher coordinator to schedule a time to size each student and to have him or her sign the artwork if needed for the design.  Tricon should be able to provide sample sizes for students to try on to ensure a proper fit.  Be sure to schedule a make-up day to collect signatures from absent students.
· Be sure to monitor the size of student signatures.  Signatures should include first and last names.
· Be sure to order a shirt for each 5th grader, each 5th grade teacher, and each 5th grade specialist, Dr. Anton, Ms. Glick and the guidance staff.  However, if the budget is tight, we can modify the number of staff who receive t-shirts.  Talk to Neil Taylor to get a final t-shirt number for students and staff.
· Also order several extra kid-sized shirts in case new students join the class later in the year, or someone loses/damages their shirt. 
Some things to consider:

· Tricon has a design on file with the Bowman logo/paw print that was approved by Dr. Anton already.  
· If you are considering using the same design as previous years for the back, you will simply need to update the graduation year.  
· If you're considering a new design then you’ll need to plan for time for creating a new design, as well as approval of the shirt design by Dr. Anton before production.   Feel free to get creative!
· T-shirts are worn at Field Day, Nature’s Classroom, and potentially at concerts.
· Talk to Neil Taylor about ways to simplify distribution of shirts.
· Information from previous year can be found on the 5th Grade Activities Document Support Page at http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/.
· You will also find blank forms, such as the Building Use Form and the Tax ID Number, which can be used to avoid paying sales tax on certain purchases, on the 5th Grade Activities Document Support Page at http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/.
